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CHAIR NISHIKI: (gavel). . . Public Services Committee will come to order. One item on the
agenda PS-15. Let me introduce to you Members that are present today in the
Committee, Mr. Sol Kaho'ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Good morning, Chair.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Excused are Jo Anne Johnson. She will be coming and those that will not be
coming is Mr. Medeiros and also Danny Mateo. Today with us representing the
Corporation Counsel, Jeff Ueoka.
MR. UEOKA: Good morning.
CHAIR NISHIKI: And Housing and Human Concerns, Jo-Ann Ridao.
MS. RIDAO: Good morning.
CHAIR NISHIKI: The Committee Staff, Scott Jensen, the Legislative Analyst, and Clarita
Balala, our Committee Secretary.
Prior to accepting public testimony, when Jo-Ann comes in regards to the six housing
projects, we expect Jo-Ann to give us some testimony in regards to the consideration for
the Hana Self-Help Program.
The item that relates to the 50 acres, I want to notify this Committee that I have sent, after
that site inspection, a letter to A&B asking specific concerns in regards to some of the
concerns raised by the community members. One was the 700 acres and why only two
digs per acre as raised by Dana Hall. The second had to be the concentration of graves in
specific areas. And again, because the site has not been really identified, these graves
were in that, that specific area and so perhaps the archaeologist needs to address the study
when we next meet on the subject matter. So, if there are no objections as to those letters
that I've written, I would hope that the Committee would be okay with that. If you got, if
you've got other concerns you can raise it today. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Mr. Chair, no, you will make copies of those letters
available to us?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay and because some of the concerns I share with you, I
think, you were incorporating that, I just, I don't want to repeat -CHAIR NISHIKI: Right.

PUBLIC SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

August 19, 2009

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --what we already gone over, you and I.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, if, if that was incorporated, then I'm fine. Soon as I
see it if there's anything left out, then I'll ask you to forward that concerns.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: And, Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. So, once we receive replies in regards to the letters
that you sent, I'm assuming that you're going to be holding another or a meeting in
regards to that particular land that is part of a condition to be brought forward in this
Committee again?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yes, and, and, and also you, you all know that we're still waiting on that
study.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Well, not...
CHAIR NISHIKI: I don't know if Jo-Ann can tell us -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mr. Chair? Chairman?
CHAIR NISHIKI: --more about when that, go ahead, Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. I understand that, yeah, you know, in. . .at our last
meeting Ms. Ridao mentioned about if a study or a survey had been completed that we
were going to schedule something with the. . .well, schedule a meeting in the hopes that
A&B, as well as the archaeologist would be at that meeting because, you know, although
the land hasn't been identified there were a lot of issues in regards to what you just
mentioned. And, you know, once a parcel is identified it's going to be up to A&B to
prove to us that that site is acceptable. If not, you know, this County won't accept
50 acres of land that has issues. But they are the ones that will have to prove to this
County that the land that is going to be provided, you know, and we got to agree to that,
that, that would satisfy the condition imposed on their industrial subdivision. Thank you.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah, and, and, and your words are well spoken, Joe, and I really appreciate
it. Sol, any comments in regards to my request, and if you have any, then please let me
know?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: No, no other comment other than I want to
reiterate the fact that on the site inspection, we did clarify that the fact, that the letter
that's already on file is not, is not reflective, I think, of the actual situation. And if you
can reiterate or clarify that.
MS. RIDAO: That is correct that the site is not -COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Accepted.
MS. RIDAO: --accepted in, I mean, as identified on the map currently. That is not accepted.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: And thank you so much. We'll proceed with public testimony. First to
testify, Stan Franco, followed by Mr. William Nishibayashi.

. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
MR. FRANCO: Good morning, Wayne, and Members of the Public Services Committee. My
name is Stan Franco and I am here speaking for myself. I support the Council's
resolution to loan 2.7 million to DBR Development to construct 28 rental apartments in
the Puuone Tract area. And I support for these reasons.
First, the project is compatible with other construction apartment buildings in the area.
Second, DBR Development has said in their literature that the project is ready to start
construction by the end of this year. This means that it is shovel ready and this is good
news because we need jobs in our construction industry. Number three, apartments to be
build. . .built seem to be of very high quality and Maui County's investment in this
project will only be $100,000 per unit and those units will be well-maintained because
EAH has a good reputation. They're the property managers for the project. So, I'm very
hopeful that we'll have this project for a long, long time at very high quality. Number
four, the apartments will be rented to our people at rates from 647 to 1,183 per month,
considerably lower than the rentals for comparable units in the area.
I, I did talk to our County office, HUD, and the fair market value, fair market rents, right
now being paid by HUD for a two-bedroom apartment is 1,465 and for a three-bedroom
is 1,960. If you look at information on the internet for, for The Maui News on some of
these apartments, and I, I don't have a real good study but some of the information was
around two-bedroom for 1,200 and for a three-bedroom about 1,700. So, that, you know,
is lower than what the County is paying for HUD right now for fair market rents.
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Number five, these apartments will be built as rentals in perpetuity forever. We will not
have to fight property owners 30 years down the line when they convert rentals into a for
sale condo project as happened to Kukui Gardens on Oahu. So, I, I think that's a real
plus for this development.
I truly appreciate DBR Development LLC for coming to Maui with their vision to build
affordable housing for Maui's people. We need more of these companies and less of
those who come to build only for the high end offshore market. David Billings, I hope
you stay on Maui and build many more affordable housing projects for Maui's people.
And I thank you very much for listening, Chair Wayne, and the Members of the Public
Services Committee.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Stan Franco. Let the record show the attendance of
Councilwoman Jo Anne Johnson. Thank you, Jo Anne. Any questions for the testifier,
Mr. Franco, testifying on behalf of himself? Seeing none, thank you.
MR. FRANCO: Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Bill Nishibayashi. Just for Committee Members' sake, Bill is off of a recent
surgery so please bear with him. There is also written testimony that may follow from
Mr. Nishibayashi. Bill, good morning.
MR. NISHIBAYASHI: Good morning. Chairman Nishiki and Council Members, I am William
Nishibayashi, owner of Ocean View Apartments at 514 Imi Place in Wailuku. I'm also
the retired head of the Carpenters Union, a former member of the Board of Variance and
Appeals, and a former Planning Commissioner of Maui County.
I live in one of my apartments so I'm very aware of the existing dangerous condition and
the problems we are having. The dangerous conditions include children playing in the
street and darting out between parked cars. Moderate rainfall causes flooding, which
overflows into our apartments from the street. A lack of sufficient parking space result in
double parked cars causing dangerous street condition in our small cud-de-sac.
There are many of us who oppose this project and have signed a petition in protest. At
last count 180 plus tenants of owners, condominiums, and homes in our area have signed
the petition and the number is still growing. Unfortunately, we are all working
community and most of the residents cannot attend today's meeting because they need to
make a living and are working. They signed our petition and depending on us to carry
the message to you.
At the July 1 st Public Service Committee meeting, Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson,
Gladys Baisa, and Danny Mateo advised DBR Development to hold meetings with the
Wailuku residents who will be directly impacted by this development. We thank you for
your direction.
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On August 4, DBR Development did conduct a meeting with the residents of this
community and let the record show that no one spoke in favor of this project. In fact,
most of those present spoke against it.
At this meeting, Councilmember Victorino repeatedly said that he was the one
responsible for the meeting between us and the developer. I don't recall Councilmember
Victorino ever advising the developer to hold a meeting with the residents during the July
Public Service Committee. How can he take credit when it's not his to take? Such
arrogance.
In fact, during the July 1st meeting, we protested orally and in writing against the project
but he completely ignored our testimony and our letter and stated that no one had yet to
protest against this project. We are now aware that he's not looking for our welfare of
the residents of this area. He has his own agenda and isn't interested in the community's
opinion unless it is in favor of the project. I ask, I ask the rest of you Council Members
not to follow his lead. If this project is approved, there will be disastrous consequences.
I, again, point out that the August 4 th Committee meeting not a single resident spoke in
favor of the project. Many of us voted for Councilmember Victorino in the last election.
We will not make that same mistake again.
I hope that all of you read the View Point in Sunday's Maui News, Bob Lightbourn, of
the Realtors Association. At a cost of $464,285 per unit for this project, don't you smell
something fishy? Shouldn't affordable housing units cost substantially less than this? It
would be easy enough to find better use of this $2.7 million to. . .for other more worthy
projects.
One suggestion is for Maui County to purchase this three-quarter acre parcel and turn it
into a passive park. It would provide a safe place for children to play and families to
have picnics and small gatherings. A park would be better than kicking us in the gut by
approving the financing for this project. Stop this nonsense now. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Mr. Nishibayashi, and in there he also gives us the View Point by
Bob Lightbourn for Members. Any questions for Mr. Nishibayashi? Seeing none, thank
you. Dalyce, Dalyce Nishibayashi followed by Alan Arakawa.
MS. NISHIBAYASHI: Good morning, I'm Dalyce Nishibayashi. My husband and I own Ocean
View Apartments at Imi Place in Wailuku.
A community public hearing was held August 4 th at Kahului Community Center by DBR
Development in reference to the Imi Ikena project There was a lot of testimony against
this project. The residents testified that there are already a lot of children who play in the
narrow cul-de-sac because they have no where else to go. The community is already
experiencing flooding problems with runoff flowing into surrounding properties. Tenant
and guest parking is very limited and double parking already occurring. If there were a
fire, I doubt that a ladder fire truck could even maneuver in this area.
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Despite all the already existing problems amid a lot of vacant rental apartments in the
area, Councilmember Victorino wants to add to the congestion and exacerbate the
problems and create more empty apartments.
To demonstrate the respect for the law in this community, the first thing the contractor
did was to steal water from the County, setting up an illegal hook up, not once but twice.
The County Water Department sent men on two different occasions to disconnect these
illegal hook ups. For the second occurrence, the Water Department employee even
brought the Maui Police with him. We have handed photos of that to you. Can we trust a
contractor who has so little regard for our County laws?
We went to the community meeting to ask questions and learn about the project.
However, during the meeting a Councilmember took it upon himself to intimidate and
interrogate the residents of the area who were sitting in the front of the room, including
myself and my husband. He asked us about how much rent we were charging and was
surprised at our affordable rates. We charge $600 to $850. He was also surprised that
the other residents at our table actually lived in their own condominiums.
Due to the urging of Councilmember Victorino, the Public Service Committee is poised
to vote their approval for this project today without having done a site inspection and
without consulting the 180 residents who signed a petition against this project. To our
knowledge, no one from our community has spoken in favor of this project. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you so much for your testimony. Any questions? Seeing none, thank
you. Alan Arakawa, who is the consultant for Bill and Dalyce Nishibayashi of Sand
Hills, followed by Dave DeLeon.
MR. ARAKAWA: Good morning, Council Members. Good morning, Committee Chair.
Because we only have three minutes I'm not going to be able to get into very much detail
so what I did was I brought some pictures.
CHAIR NISHIKI: No, let me correct you. There is no time limit.
MR. ARAKAWA: Oh, there is no time limit?
CHAIR NISHIKI: No.
MR. ARAKAWA: Oh, thank you.
MR. NISHIKI: And you have something to pass out to us?
MR. ARAKAWA: I'm, I'm going to be speaking and then I have pictures that I'm going to
show you. So, I'll pass them out to you as I, as I get done speaking with this. I did try
and condense my, my topic so it wouldn't take too long.
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When Bill talks about drainage issues I wanted to make sure that all of you could get an
appreciation of what we're talking about, and I'm going to show you pictures of flooding
from the last minor rain storm that we had. You can see from the, the elevation of the
water going into this, if there's any kind of a major storm, it's already threatening going
into the apartment houses. What we're very concerned about is the fact that if we get
exceedingly high rainfall, we're going to have a lot of flooding. When we ask questions
of the developers what they're going to do, you know, we're still not getting the answers
and we're not very comfortable with the answers that we're getting. That is, it's not
going to be a concern. It absolutely is a concern because it already is an existing
problem. So, I'm going to pass these to you, take a look at them.
Shortage of parking, I'm going to be passing you these pictures and take a look both
sides, and I do have captions on the bottom of the, the photos to, to demonstrate what
parking looks like in these areas. You know, this is a very congested area with a lot of
apartment housing and the apartments are older apartments. Back. . .they were created in
the days when we only had one, one parking stall per apartment and the overflow parking
from people that want to visit all have to park in the street in this area, that congest the
area tremendously. An addition of another apartment complex, even if they have two
stalls, from a practical stand point, the traffic from visitors are going to overflow into this
area and cause further congestion. That is a concern and we would ask guarantees that
there, there would be no parking outside to further congest this area. Take a look at how
tight the parking spaces are and how little room there actually is.
We also have a tremendous lack of open space in the area and what I wanted to do was
show you that all around this property. These next pictures you'll be able to see that
there are apartment complexes already there. They pretty much crowded out most of the
open space, so that the children have no place else to play but in the streets and in the
cul-de-sacs and in this vacant lot that's there. I mean there's virtually no place else to
play. So, if you add more traffic, you add more people in this area, you're going to
further create a problem by limiting the space where the kids can play in this area. What
we're asking for is perhaps a consideration of purchasing the property for a park. You
know, way back when, when these apartments were, were built, there was no park
assessment requirement. And in everything that's been discussed so far, I have not heard
of an apartment, oh, excuse me, a park assessment or a creation of a park in this area to
try and help the kids in the area have some place to play. Please note also that there are
no sidewalks. So, when the children are there, even walking to and from the area, there's
no safe place for them to walk. They actually have to walk in the street.
The nearest park area is Keopuolani Park and that is a considerable distance away for
children to be walking. And again, no sidewalks. So, it's not a practical park area for the
children to go to. You know, when you're, when you're playing and you're, you're
small, you kind of stay close to home because your parents want to be able to watch you,
so they play around the area. They're darting in and out of cars, playing on the street,
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playing in this cul-de-sac. If we have much more traffic there, the fear is it's going to be
much more dangerous for the kids.
There's also a very real problem of access by the fire equipment. You notice that even
during the day time parking is congested. A ladder truck which would be needed to reach
the third and fourth stories of the, of this kind of a complex, I think would have a very
difficult time coming into this area.
There's also a problem with us with trust and I want to point out that, you know, when
you're, when you're trying to deal with people, one of the first things you look at is
whether you can trust what they're saying and what they're doing and you look at their
actions. Bill has already pointed out and Dalyce has already pointed out that there is a
trust problem. One of the first thing the developer comes in and does is violate the no
parking signs that are there, parks in front of it, cuts into the County water system, and
the Water Department sent representatives down to, to take off the, the connection that
the, the workers put on, not once but twice. And they actually had to bring the police in.
So, how do you trust people like this when the, the very actions don't follow their saying,
you know, believe us. It's very, very difficult.
I would also like to point out what the Board of Realtors is pointing out. As, as an
elected official, I very much supported affordable housing. And we put a lot of
affordable housing projects on the books. You know, I'm giving you a list from 2006,
number of projects that we, we had that were either approved, in the process of being
approved, or being proposed. And I'll pass this out to you as well. There were over
9,000 units that were being proposed and I'm currently in another battle trying to get
Hale Mua to be approved. This is an affordable subdivision that will create over 260
affordable units and it's been in the process for over five years. It went through the
Council, Planning Commission, State Land Use Commission, and our Administration to
get to the point where it is today.
There are many other projects similar. Clayton Nishikawa's project up in Kula, it's an
affordable housing project. We work with them. It's the only project that was proposed
in the Upcountry area that I know of in the last 20 years. They're, they're being delayed.
You know, with all these projects being delayed or not being rushed through, why are we
spending County money, when we're prohibiting private developers using private funds
from completing the projects that would help in the affordable area.
I really believe that we need to re-examine what we're doing because we're having a lot
of issues that are coming up in how we're approaching these affordable projects or we're
denying a lot of the projects, like the Maui Lani project, where all of the permits to do the
market housing are already out there, and we deny the affordable parts of it. And at the
same time, we go to the taxpayers and we say we want to use your money to supplement
a project where each unit is going to cost, according to the, the statistics that I saw in the
paper, 464,000 plus dollars per unit now. And we're using taxpayers dollars to
supplement this. That doesn't make any sense to me.
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Most of the apartments in this area, I think, the unit costs were somewhere around
$40,000 or $50,000, and I know that was a long time ago. But even currently, apartment
units are being created for much, much less and the affordable range should not be
anywhere near this $464,000 per unit. So, I'll pass out this list as well and I'll. . . and
when, when we're looking at, at these kinds of projects, you know, again, I want to point
out, there is a, a real need in our community for affordable housing. But there is an
appropriate place for the types of affordable housing and where you create those
affordable housing.
I used to use the example, if you were to create 10,000 affordable houses on Kahoolawe
and not provide any transportation or ways for people to get in and out of the houses and
to their jobs, it would be wasted money and it would be an inappropriate place to put it. I
have yet to see the studies from the Department that show how much and what, what type
of housing should be built where. We did those studies early on in our Administration. I
think all of you need to really consider looking at real data as to where the houses should
be appropriately placed. And while we do need apartments, when we're rejecting private
development projects that owe the County affordable housing, like Maui Lani, for us to
go to the public and say, we're going to use taxpayers dollars to pay for a project at
264,000 plus a unit, I think, is a very, very bad use of public funds and there are more
appropriate and better uses for that kind of money.
So, I ask you to please take this into consideration and for clarification, I do want to make
it very, very clear to all of you as a disclosure. Bill and Dalyce are my brother and
sister-in-law, okay. I am their consultant. I'm not a paid consultant but I am their
consultant on this project 'cause they were having a lot of difficulty as private citizens
trying to understand the process. And I do believe that what they are saying is absolutely
correct. I ask that you do a site inspection. Take a look at the area, look at how
congested it is, look at the slope of the land, and then you tell us if the water coming off
the slope of this land is not going to go directly into their area. Water tends to flow
downhill, you know, and I think the residents in this area should have a concern about
drainage problems if they're already having a problem.
Trust for a developer that is from the mainland that nobody's heard of here locally that's
being built, that, that's coming in to build a project like this. I think he needs to establish
his credibility and what he's actually done. In my mind makes it very, very questionable
as to credibility. So, take a look at it. Affordable Housing has a very good ring to it but
only if applied appropriately for the appropriate types of project at the appropriate scale
in the appropriate place. Thank you very much.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Alan. Any questions for Mr. Arakawa? Seeing none, thank you.
MR. ARAKAWA: Thank you.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Dave DeLeon followed by, oh, hold on he's representing the Realtors
Association of Maui, followed by Ann Takakura.
MR. DELEON: Aloha and good morning and thank you for the time. I appreciate it, not have to
rush through the testimony.
I am Dave DeLeon representing the Realtors Association of Maui. Thank you for this
opportunity to contribute to the Council's decision making on the use of County
Affordable Housing Funds. Specifically, we would like to respectfully support the
expenditure of $2,750,000 for the acquisition of foreclosed homes in Kahului, in Waiehu,
Lahaina, and other distressed communities.
A tsunami is hitting our housing market right now. Hundreds of Maui families have
already lost their homes and many hundreds more are in line to lose theirs. Experts
suggest that this may go on for another two years. As the market floods with foreclosed
homes, many will sit vacant and the question is for how long? With what impact on the
neighborhoods? To property values? To the County's real property tax income?
The Obama Administration put $6 billion into the effort to stem this tide. Thankfully,
Na Hale 0 Maui has the initiative to seek three million of, from that fund to acquire and
resell some of these homes. But the problem is the size of the wave itself. Craig
Nickerson of the National Community Stabilization Trust put it this way: that $6 billion
is enough to buy as many as 90,000 homes nationwide. The problem is right now there is
another 90,000 homes being foreclosed every month in this country.
The impact of this wave will be immense to the affected families, to the affected
neighborhoods, to property tax. . .property values, and the County's bottom line. Our
Association believes that, our Association believes that this emergency must be addressed
and the only money that we can see that can be applied will come from this Affordable
Housing Fund. . . . (change tape, start 1B). . . But the source of the funding
notwithstanding, what is important is that you recognize the emergency and do whatever
the County can do to address it, $2.75 million is a small amount compared to the scale of
the problem, but at least it's a start.
The point of this exercise is affordable housing. The Council has a choice. It can help a
developer build an expensive, very dense project, in a questionable location for
affordable housing over community opposition in about three years. Or, it can fund
Na Hale 0 Maui to buy about the same number of existing single-family homes, so they
can be resold to local families at truly affordable prices right now. Those acquisitions
would help stabilize working class neighborhoods, reduce the pressure on property
values, and improve the County's real property tax bottom line. We respectfully
recommend the second option.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any questions for Mr. DeLeon? Seeing none, thank you for your testimony.
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MR. DELEON: Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Ann Takakura, I guess, she's representing the Wailuku Manor.
MS. TAKAKURA: Manor.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Manor?
MS. TAKAKURA: Wailuku, Wailuku Manor.
CHAIR NISHIKI: President for the Homeowners Association, excuse me.
MS. TAKAKURA: My name is Ann Takakura. I took vacation. I'm one of those that,
unfortunately, still have to work. So, I took vacation time because I felt that this was
something that's really important and you've gotten all the facts from all of these people.
But I'm coming to you from a homeowner's side and maybe if I were a parent. I'm a
single person with no kids. But supposedly if I had a family, I would love to have this
low income housing.
So, I commend DBR on their project but I object to the area. We are so congested.
There's nothing available to a family. If I had a family of three kids there: the bus line is
not directly nearby; there's no libraries; there's no markets nearby; no doctors offices
nearby; no schools nearby; they can't walk to school. So, what I'm saying is maybe you
should find another alternative to an area and maybe some place like next to Harbor
Lights. They have that large commercial property that's open there. That's conducive to
that type of housing. It's close to the markets. It's close to the shopping center. It's
close to doctors. It's close to the library. It's close to schools and you've got an existing
bus line that's available for families. And if you're somebody in a low income housing
situation or low income side, you supposedly not supposed to be having a whole of
vehicles available or a lot of money to spend for gas 'cause you all know how much gas
cost today.
So, you would need something that's available to them to make it easier for them to live
and exist. So, our area, where we are right now is mainly of professional people, retired
people. We have low income rentals available, but they're not all full. There are rooms
that are available in our area that at $600 a month is not full. So, if you build another
project like this there, are they going to fill it up if we can't fill up these $600 units? I
mean that's something you got to ask yourself. And for me, I would think putting all of
that together, I would rather have an area if I'm going to pay that much, that cheap a cost,
some place that's available to me so I can send my kids off safely. They can go to school
safely. I can walk to the doctor. I can walk to the supermarket, Foodland. I can go to
Kaahumanu, Maui Mall, you know, all of those. . .all within the walking area.
It's not something difficult to live with but up in that area is so dangerous. The streets
are small, narrow and with congested. . .congestion of cars, these kids darting out. And
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I've had situations where 'cause we live on the right hand side of this complex of this
empty lot. We have a sloping driveway that enters this cul-de-sac. We've had kids
playing there. They come up on our driveway. We come around our building. We can't
see these kids. So, we post no trespassing signs, no playing signs, whatever, and I even
caution the owners or renters of the apartments. Don't let your kids play in our driveway
`cause when we come around that corner from the slope coming down, you can't see
what's down there. And I wouldn't want to be the one to have to hit a child or injure a
child. And if you have more children there in that circle playing 'cause there's no where
else for them to play, I'll bet you 10-to-1 somebody is going to get hurt, and I sure hope
it's not me. So, that's all I have to say.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any questions for Ann Takakura? I have one.
MS. TAKAKURA: Yes.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Did you attend the meeting held by the developer because we
encouraged them to have a community meeting and I know that it was held in the
evening?
MS. TAKAKURA: Yes, that one meeting, yes.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.
MS. TAKAKURA: Yeah.
CHAIR NISHIKI: And was it well attended?
MS. TAKAKURA: Not really. It was a small room. I'd say there were maybe about 15, 20
people there.
CHAIR NISHIKI: But because it was a request made by someone in the community that was to,
to accommodate that.
MS. TAKAKURA: Yes, and I think the notice wasn't sent out early enough for people to
change their schedules to attend the meeting.
CHAIR NISHIKI: But you knew of the meeting?
MS. TAKAKURA: Yes, and I made a special effort to attend because I felt it was really
important.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.
MS. TAKAKURA: Yeah.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Mr. Billings, you're next, but there's another person here and
I'm sure that some Members may have some questions just because of some of the
testimony today. So, would you allow me to allow Shari Rabbot to testify before you?
Thank you. Shari Rabbot.
MS. RABBOT: My name is Shari Rabbot like rabbit. So you can all remember me. I am a
certified designer. I can do architectural blue prints, commercial, and residential. I read
blue prints. I've worked for a licensed contractor.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Please speak into the mic. Excuse me for interrupting.
MS. RABBOT: Okay, sorry about that. To repeat myself, I am a certified designer. I do
architectural blue prints, residential, and commercial. I read them. I've worked for a
licensed contractor. I do freelance design. I've even been hired by the Planning
Department. And I've been on this island since 1963, 12 years old.
I am not in favor of the condominium, Imi View project. I couldn't find out who DB or
DBR was. I googled it, so I'm a little concerned. I went to the Tax Department and
found out it's owned by Cary Lefton and it's called Sandhill Properties at 15206 Ventura
Boulevard, Suite 306, Sherman Oaks. Well, it turns out that's the same address as Agora
Realty & Management, 15206 Ventura Boulevard, Suite 306, Sherman Oaks. Though
misrepresentation here might be an issue to be considered - they have the same address. I
did look up Agora Realty. It is a completely California commercial real estate developer.
They have done a couple properties here.
One is in legal, what do you call it, litigation for possible improper construction, you
know, activities. And the other one was the student housing project right by the library
and Foodland. And we watched them build that, it was like them putting trailer on top of
trailer, and it sat dusty, and not getting completed in a timely manner. So, I can't give
any plus to whoever built those two projects. I consider it a red flag.
I also consider a red flag that they broke the County waterlines. I watched it from my
window. And when the police came to, to accompany the water engineer, the Betsill
Brother employees literally went running down the hill, 'cause they knew they were
doing something wrong and they hid from the police. I saw it. I got a camera of it.
Another red flag, I calculated that there's about 6,769 square feet under roof for these
28 units. That's not counting walkways and connecting buildings. The minimum cost of
construction in Hawaii, on Maui, is $100 a square foot. That means this project's got to
cost $6.769 million and that's not including fencing, parking--and excuse my typos, I'm
very dyslexic--landscaping, water and sewer hook up, electrical hook up. I don't think
they have enough money to build this property adequately without coming back to the
County and asking for more. And that's a big red flag.
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Another design issue, which other people have mentioned is the parking problem. They
have stacked parking. Well, I live in the project, Puuone Hale. We have stacked parking
but we're at the end of a cul-de-sac that has at least 80 feet of clearance into public street,
so that some of these lower income employees who drive double, double king cab trucks,
which are extremely huge, only one of them can get into these doubled stacks. There's
not usually room enough for a second little compact car and we have a turning radius of
over 80 feet. The way I look at the parking lot on a site drawing that, the only site
drawing I've ever seen that was kindly given to me by a neighbor, there's maybe 16 feet.
These cars are all going to run into each other. We're going to have angry neighbors and
they're all underneath the windows of another condominium. It's not good planning. It's
not good setbacks. They'd have to have variances. I think it's inappropriate and should
be unapproved. That's the first sheet I gave you.
Then one of the second sheets that I gave you also not in favor because there are 28 units,
27 of them are two-bedroom units. That means they could have four to six people in
them. The three-bedroom units could have six to eight people in them. And the reason I
can calculate this is because I live above a one-bedroom unit that is occupied by six
people, including three children under the age of four. Gross occupancy at this point
could be as many as 192 people in this small dense area and something to add, you know,
lower rates, this could be college kids, each one of them could have a car. This could be
construction workers. Each one of them could have a truck.
There is not enough parking space and they park in front of hydrants. They park in front
of, you know, no parking zones. They park on corners where there are stop signs. It
really is already congested when we are in a normal occupancy market, and even though
we are a little low on the market right now, and we've got buildings with ten units empty
and another building with another ten units empty and another with four units empty. We
don't have the capacity of parking for visitors if we approved this building. By the way,
if anybody wants to know how many tickets are given by the Police Department for the
poor parking in front of fire hydrants and no parking zones, we can always produce
tickets because we call because sometimes it gets to a point where people are using our
parking areas for parties, and drinking, crystal meth.
Another issue to density is the fact that we are on the top of the hill and we can honestly
say that sometimes during the day we just can't take an adequate shower. The water
pressure at the very top of Pio Hill is not great. You go ahead and approve a building that
could have as many as a 192 people and a good percentage of them are children. The
units with children, the washing machine goes on all day long, and the dryer, all day long,
and this project has no place for clothes lines. What can I say? There's nothing in this
little flyer that's says they're going to have solar water to satisfy LEED, you know,
energy efficient application.
Also, for a low income, we've already talked about children safety, so I'm going to go by
that. But for low income housing or lower income housing, there needs to be a resident
manager. There is no indication of a site resident manager unit and there is an indication
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of two electric gates and fencing, and knowing in my business, construction, architecture,
and gates, they always break on Maui. The people who fix them are never working on
the weekends. So, there has to be a resident manager. Somebody has to manually
control the traffic and, you know, it's such a small space, you know, they're just going to
leave it open, so there will be no control.
And again, as far as safety goes - rules and regulations. Are there CC&Rs (covenants,
conditions, and restrictions)? And are there site specific rules and regulations? None of
this has been presented. And I was never invited to a meeting and I've been living there
for five years.
And again, we are .6 mile from a bus stop. The handicap and elderly people cannot do
that. You can walk down but you can never walk back up. It's just not possible. I know,
I have a partial disability.
Now, my last page of not in favor to Imi View Condominium is how it affects me
personally and the condominium I live in. I am in the top floor of Puuone Hale, which is
a three-story, walk up. The second and third floors depend on the north wind off the
ocean to cool our units. We cannot retrofit air conditioners into our units. They are too
small. There's no place for the water to drain. Also, the first floor units would have their
air restricted because of a six foot what concrete construction wall all the way around this
property. So, they would be, you know, detrimentally treated by the loss of good air
circulation.
Our building is 40 years old. There weren't LEED considerations back then. There
weren't concerns about, you know, a lack of air circulation and ventilation. Without us
being able to retrofit these air conditioning units, no water to drain, it would cause our
units to become uninhabitable. And we do have a right to free air circulation and the
condominium owners shouldn't have to pay for it. Somebody who deters us from having
that should be responsible and if this gets approved and the quality of air from the outside
to the inside is changed, occupants would leave and this building would be deemed
obsolete. Who would be responsible for that? The people that approve this building in
this location.
From my window, on the third floor, I'd be looking up to the fourth floor into the third
floor walkway. They've built this. . .they've designed this according to this plan is the
minimum setback, if it's that, because of a walkway, it doesn't even look like it's a
minimum setback. So, that means there's not going to be any air for me and while
they're building it, there's going to be a big black screen blowing ten feet above my
window. I'll swelter to death and I will move. My landlord will lose his rent. He will
not be happy about that and maybe he'll never be able to rent it again and that's an issue.
And if the Council approves this, then the Council would be held financially responsible.
And there's one other LEED issue is because this building is drawn to be bigger than our
building, if our building ever wanted to have solar panels, we would be denied solar
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access and it is now part of the International Buildings Code that buildings of new
construction don't do that.
So, as I say, I have a little experience in the real estate and construction business and I
sincerely hope you do not approve this project. Any questions?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any questions from Committee Members in regards to this testimony?
Again, with that written testimony also from this. Seeing none, thank you. Mr. David
Billings. He's testifying on behalf of the developer, DBR Development, Hale Imi Ikena.
You need some help, Mr. Billings?
MR. BILLINGS: Uh. . .
CHAIR NISHIKI: We can help you.
MR. BILLINGS: Thank you. Thank you. I just want to set this up . . .(inaudible).

. .

CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Victorino
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We cannot see it from here. I think it would be preferable
if maybe against the podium or against the stanchion if you want the public to see it also,
to be fair. And I, and I think, the camera angle would be also difficult, yeah.
MR. BILLINGS: Okay, I have one thing I'd like to :. .(inaudible).

. .

Honorable, Honorable Chair, Council Members. David Billings, I'm representing DBR
Development for the Imi View or the Imi Ikena project. I don't want to get involved in
the, the political aspects of what's. . .some of the conversation is about. I will speak to
the issues that have been raised by the community in terms of parking, you know, a park
for, for children, the building itself, the building costs, things like that, not a problem.
What is proposed has zero variances from what is allowed by code. Should this project
as it was proposed by Agora Realty, which the testifier is correct, Agora Realty is the one
that owns the land. I have no relationship other than contractual obligation to purchase
the land from the seller, that's the only relationship, okay. My company is...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Billings, if you would speak to the Council, please.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Address the Council, please. Thank you.
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MR. BILLINGS: Sorry.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Despite that there was that concern, the Council now will deliberate. So, I'm
sure -MR. BILLINGS: Yeah.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --that that individual can hear you.
MR. BILLINGS: Yeah, okay, my, my, -CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you.
MR. BILLINGS: --my apologies. Number one, issues were brought up about cost, okay. Cost
on a project, it's a prevailing wage project, so that pushes construction costs up actually
about 20 percent from a typical market rate development cost. The analysis that was
done by the former testifier, she's very accurate in her costs. And I actually, what I've
presented to you all. . .in our budget we actually have little north of what you've
estimated in for costs. And please note that, in a development, the hard construction
costs are only one aspect and it's typically about 50 percent of the development costs.
You also have soft, soft costs with architecture, engineering, planning fees, permit fees,
financing fees, interest carried, a substantial amount of costs that go along with a project.
So, I've, I've identified that for you in the handout that I presented to you.
The issues that were brought, brought up about children playing in the street. Whether
this is an affordable development or a market rate condominium there. . .either one, the
potential for having children is there. With the affordable, we're coming out to the
community and saying community, this is what we're, we're working on creating here.
And a market rate developer, design the site, design the development, they'd have the
same thing but you, you wouldn't be speaking to that. So, you know, we can argue the
point, is there, is there room for the kids to play? Is there. . .we will do what we can
onsite and as we did with our community meeting, we're looking at, at places onsite to
put in play structure in, in areas to give the children a place onsite to play so they don't
go out and play in the, in the cul-de-sac as the, as the previous testifiers had, had
mentioned as being a, a dangerous situation.
Let's see, parking, we, you know, per code we're at two spaces per unit. Many of the
developments surrounding the site are actually parked at one per unit. So, I can definitely
understand the parking issue that is in the area. You know, we're not asking for a
variance. We're at 2-to-1. We're actually providing greater parking than what's
currently available.
Let's see. The water issue with the general contractor. I just want to let the community
know that as soon as we found out, the contractor actually fired the individual who was
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responsible for that, and we made it very clear also in the community meeting. We made
it very clear as soon as it came to our attention. That, that is completely unacceptable.
It's unacceptable behavior and we won't have people like that on our job - period. If it
comes up, I want to know about it. I want to know about it because that is unacceptable
in my world and in the way I do my business.
Let's see, the last, just parking, water issue. Fire access, I didn't put in the community
infrastructure. We're, you know, zoning has been in place for a number of years. I'm
not. . .we're not varying the zoning from what would be either a market rate or an
affordable development. So, it's already taken into consideration in, in planning what
fire access would be available. So, I, I don't know how that could be a negative towards
us creating affordable housing. Let's see.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Onsite manager?
MR. BILLINGS: What's that?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Onsite manager.
MR. BILLINGS: Yes, we. . .as stated in the community meeting, we will be having an onsite
manager and I have the onsite manager for Kahului Town Terrace, who works with EAH
Housing, who's with me who can speak to the issues of, you know, what the tenant
profile is, the screening process, the, you know, the parking that they have experienced
with in their numerous developments. And I want to assure the community and the
residents that we will have an onsite manager that will be accountable for community
issues and onsite issues.
The paper article that came out regarding the, this last Sunday from the Realtors
Association utilizing funds for foreclosed homes. I, I definitely understand there's a huge
need for that. There's Federal funding available for that under the Neighborhood
Stabilization Program. It targets a different segment of the market and, you know, we're
working to help people that are in the, you know, 30 to 60 percent median income,
working class people that need an affordable stable home to live in, to create a stable
environment to, to raise their families, and, you know, they're working people, just like
you and me. You know, it's not like it's, oh, those people. No, they're the people that
we see everyday in the community and we work with everyday in the community. And
we're, you know, we have very strict income guidelines and occupancy guidelines for our
residents. It's typically a 10-to-1 ratio of applicants to awards as to who gets to live in
our, in our properties. We screen people very, very, very diligently.
Shari brought up a point about misrepresentations. I believe I've addressed that. The
only relationship with Agora is that I'm in escrow to acquire the land from them and that
is it. Their. . .and their construction they, they were self-built. Sorry, I'm hiring local
contractor, Betsill Brothers. I do believe Betsill has a good reputation on island for doing
projects and does quality work. Now, I, I can't speak to their individual employees as to
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if one of their employees does something not right, you know, I can't speak to that issue.
But when it comes to our attention, we definitely make sure we take care of it.
So, utilizing local labor, paying prevailing wage, have an onsite property management.
We're not asking for variances in our, in our project in terms of setbacks or heights or
anything. The drainage issue, we have Otomo Engineering. Stacy Otomo has designed
the drainage per code. It's, it's designed actually to capture water versus run water off as
it is currently a vacant site. I mean the water is just going to run off to go anywhere.
When the site is actually developed and hardscape and softscape goes in, it will actually
capture and, and focus water runoff to drains, which will be adequately engineered. Let's
see.. .
CHAIR NISHIKI: If you want to address one more concern brought up.
MR. BILLINGS: Sure.
CHAIR NISHIKI: You don't have to. It has to do with that six foot wall.
MR. BILLINGS: There. . .1 believe there's a proposal to have a, a retaining wall on the back
side of the property. Actually, because of being on the slope there has to be some
retainage around the site. So, how does. . .I'm not quite sure how a, a wall that's, you
know, 15 feet away from another building would block air flow in a building and, and
cause economic and, and air issues is kind of beyond me. But there is going to be some
retaining onsite that has to be done.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.
MR. BILLINGS: So that, I, hopefully I addressed all the issues that, that were brought up, and
if, Council, if you all have any questions I'd be happy to answer that.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. Any questions? Jo Anne, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, thanks very much for being here. I know you've given
us the, I guess, the, you know, the cost and the analysis and whatnot, and the use of the
funds. One of the things I think because of the market has . . .(change tape, start 2A).. .
rapidly deteriorated in terms of the foreclosure rate, in terms of our melt down in our
local markets. So, there, the inventory that we have of both, I guess, rents coming down
throughout the island, and then also, even some of the opportunities for our people to get
into housing that would have otherwise not been available to them, that's changed. Have
you done a current market analysis to just do a snap shot in time now based on market
conditions that may have been different from when you first looked at this particular
project?
MR. BILLINGS: Our most recent, recent market analysis was about six months ago. And so,
we haven't as of today. We're looking at addressing an issue that goes through the cycles
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of time in. . .meaning affordable in perpetuity. Markets come, markets go, okay. The for
sale marketplace and the foreclosures in that marketplace, you know, there, there is some
financing available, although that's dried up significantly, and we've seen, you know,
interest rate changes and things like that, that have made it more difficult for people to
maintain their home or stay in their home. They need to go somewhere, you know.
When I look at the market study and I see what the surrounding rents are versus square
footages, and I look at, you know, rents for $600 or $800 in 400 to 450 square foot units,
and I think, was that affordable? And I look at my units at 900 to 1,000 square feet or
1,100 square feet at, you know, $600 to $1,100 range, and look at that, and that is truly
affordable, you know.
So, to answer your question, no, I didn't look at it as of today but from a, from a global
perspective and looking at the various markets and times, I'm. . .I definitely stay aware.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and, and it's only because things have changed so
rapidly and I've recently become aware of so many more foreclosures than I ever
dreamed would be possible and people that, you know, we're trying to keep them in their
homes. And, and I'm really concerned because some of the same people that might now
be moving into a place such as yours, if they're coming out of, of a home due to
foreclosure, you know, I, I, I just really even myself, I'm not aware of the scope of the
whole problem that we're dealing with right now. And so, I thought anybody that comes
in, I just wanted to make sure that when you look at this currently, because there's going
to be a build out, and there's going to be a continued deterioration. So, I just wanted to
know if you had anticipated projecting out what's going to happen, you know, six months
from now. Because what would be. . .let's say, you got approval for this. What would be
your timeframe for completion and actually having people moving into this project?
MR. BILLINGS: We anticipate a build out of about 12 months. We had been projecting that by
the end of this year that we would be able to start construction. Because of the delay in
time of getting through the financing process, getting through the, the State level
approvals as well, it's probably pushed us back maybe two months, three months. And
so, it would look, you know, possibly start March, be done in 12 months. We'd start
pre...pre-lease up activities late August, September next year.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, okay, and then with regard to, because I know
availability of water, you know, we have, still have that ongoing issue. Has that all been
resolved with the Water Department?
MR. BILLINGS: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So, they've totally signed off and they have water
available?
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MR. BILLINGS: Well, we're in. . .our plans were in advance of the "Show Me the Water Bill",
okay. We met with, with Jeff Eng. We've worked with Jase. I'm, I'm trying, I
apologize, I cannot remember his last name right now. But we worked with Jase at, at
Mr. Eng's office and have gone through the water calculations that they needed. We
can't get a signed off letter until we pay the fees, okay. We can't pay the fees until we
know whether we got a project onboard or not.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, okay, catch 22.
MR. BILLINGS: Yeah, very much so.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you very much.
MR. BILLINGS: You're welcome. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions for the -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --developer? Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Mr. Billings, you say that you're looking at local
labor?
MR. BILLINGS: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Paying Federal wages?
MR. BILLINGS: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Hopefully, it's labor that, you know, we have on the bench. So,
I just want to make that comment. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other questions? Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Billings, at our community meeting, did
we, did you not state that you would do your best to put a playground, as well as maybe
even looking at Imi, Imi Way, and not using that as a traverse other than just a maybe a
fire, if we can work out it on the plan?
MR. BILLINGS: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, I mean, you have tried to address all the concerns of
the people that were there at the meeting on August 4th?
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MR. BILLINGS: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, and the other question that was brought up tonight,
today, or the statement was made by one of the testifiers, which everybody has a right to
say what they need to say, was that other Members had asked you for a community
meeting. You had not planned a community meeting, is that correct?
MR. BILLINGS: It was at our meeting when you were in San Diego, and, Councilmember
Victorino, when you were in San Diego, and you said, you really need to have a
community meeting. When we were back here and the Council Members brought up you
need to have a community meeting. We set up, we mailed out to approximately 400
residents, letters that we're having a community meeting. We mailed it out, I believe, it
was 10 or 12 days in advance of the meeting and who showed up was approximately 10
residents and then we had Stacy Otomo from Otomo Engineering to address the water
issue. I tried to have all the accurate people available to answer questions the community
may have. I had the general contractor there. When the issue brought up about the water,
you know, we definitely made sure to address those issues.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you. I just wanted that clarification because it
was stated somewhat in a different manner. It doesn't make a difference in my mind.
We get things done because we bring the community together. And, and, I think, that
was something that was lacking from the beginning, and I told you that up front and,
individually, and then later on we brought it up again, and I insisted that you do it, and
you, you were able to accommodate. And that's something that all developers be put on
notice that from now on if you want to do anything in this town, you better meet with the
community first and foremost or it ain't happening, you know. So, I thank you for that.
The last question I have for you is, you have given us this chart as August 19, 2009. It's
about Affordable Workforce Housing Development and you were showing the sources of
funding. And you showed that under the Tax Credit Equity, which is 72 percent of this
project, you're approximating $9 million will be help to build this project. Can you kind
of explain what tax, tax credit equity does, so that the public in general understands how
that works?
MR. BILLINGS: Yeah, the tax credit equity would basically wouldn't affect. A tax credit is.. .
the Federal government does not. . .has a program under IRS Section 42 that. . .it's called
the Federal Low Income Housing Tax Credit. The. . .basically each person from each
person from the State, collectively in the United States, $1.75 for each one of us is not
collected by the, by the Federal government, and in return it is put into a pool at the
Federal level to be allocated at the State level for funding for affordable housing. These
credits when allocated to a project, in return for affordability in perpetuity, in return for
various income restrictions, when the, when the credits are allocated to a project are then
sold to a third party equity investor, which is typically a, either a corporation or a direct
investor who could utilize the, the tax benefit. In return for their investment in the
project, they get ten years of tax benefit against their Federal liability. So, it's one of the
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few Federal programs that's actually worked to create tens of thousands of units of
affordable housing throughout the United States, not just here on island, but throughout
the United States. It's a very successful program. The local funding basically helps
propel this project to attract almost a 5-to-1 ratio of outside funding.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you. And what. . .the last question I have for
you. Under this Affordable Housing Fund, the 2.75 million, do you understand this to be
a loan?
MR. BILLINGS: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, this money will be paid back to the fund? Okay, thank
you, Mr. Chair. That's all the questions I have.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other questions for the developer?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Sol.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Billings, I, I just wanted
to go over information that you had previously submitted to the Council and that's on
your, your, your development plan. But in it, you have your, your mission statement
here, and it says that our mission is to consistently provide positive contributions to
communities throughout the United States with the creation of high quality affordable
housing solutions. We are guided by a social consciousness, committed to meet the
housing needs of low and moderate income individual families and seniors. Further, it
says our goal is to increase the supply of affordable housing, which provides safe and
stable communities while providing secure returns to our investors. And I just want to
stop there 'cause I, I think some of the testimony provided earlier to us this morning calls
to question, in my mind, some of the things that you are setting out to do in your mission
statement and this consciousness to, to be committed to housing for low and moderate
income, but also one that is to provide safe and stable communities. And some of the
issues I think that were raised this morning are pointing out some of those areas that the
community believe are not real safe conditions in terms of your project's proposal. So,
how do you reconcile the fact that you have these concerns that have been raised within
your community of where you hope to propose building these units and that of your, your
mission statement?
MR. BILLINGS: It's, that's a good question. The, I guess, the, the best way to look at this is
number one: having affordable in perpetuity our rents are limited to the amount that they
can grow over time and to how high they can be. And so, it creates a stable financial
environment for the family to know that, you know, my rent is what my rent is going to
be. It's not at the whim of the marketplace, whether the market is going up or going
down. And as we know, everything's cyclical. Right now is a down time but there will
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be a time where the market comes back up. And in a, in a typical market development
the, the owner will charge as, as much rent as the market will bear, okay. So, this is
setting a level playing field for stability in the family.
The issues brought up regarding, you know, where children play and, and the, the, the
parking, and the drainage. The design is per code. I, I didn't write the code. I, I. . .we're
just building to what is said in code, you need to put this. You can put this many square
feet, this much parking per unit, and so that's, that's how the project was designed.
Typically, in a development where we take the entitlement process all the way through
development, the issues on the site planning may be a little different. In the case with
this project, the entitlements were already done and that takes a significant amount of
time from the process to be able to bring a project to fruition, to address an immediate
need.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: You know, I, I think, you know, what I, I think
is unfortunate is that in your last presence here and before the Council, the question was
asked whether or not you had spent any time meeting with your community. And you
had indicated that you had thought the meeting should happen after you have, you know,
presented what your plans were and we thought that it was perhaps in hindsight that you
should have gone to the front end by including the community. So, I'm just trying to
understand is that some of the issues that have been raised could have been mitigated if
you were to have included them at the front end of your, your, your, your planning
processes.
And then the idea of your mission statement would perhaps have become more palatable
here for the Council because you have, in fact, now taken some of the, the social issues
and the community at hand, and proceeded with that in terms of your mission statement
before you came to, you know, conceptual designs and presentations based on code,
okay. There's a distinction between trying to meet the codes, which is one thing. And
there's another one that you talked about consciousness and, and social kinds of
responsibility. And I, I think, what I'm hearing from you right now is, is not so much the
social consciousness but more the fact that I'm meeting standards and codes for this kind
of project for this kind of area. And therefore, you feel that you've met that requirement.
But I, I don't know if it actually meets your, your mission statement. So, that's, that's my
concern after hearing testimony today and then hearing your presentation. So, those are
just my comments and I think it's unfortunate, again, that the community was put to the
end of this process, not so much at the, the front end of your process.
MR. BILLINGS: I, I appreciate your comments. May I respond on one last item?
CHAIR NISHIKI: You may respond.
MR. BILLINGS: Thank you. Again, as stated before, this previously was going to be by, by the
people who I'm buying the land from, was going to be a condominium project. Under
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that motion in doing the entitlements, there was no need for community involvement.
The exact same building would've been built as condominiums had the market not gone
the wrong direction, okay. So, we're, we're stepping in and saying let's find a way to
help the community, help the residents, help working class family, and not change what's
already been approved. And so, I, you know, I, I appreciate, you know, the, the input and
definitely as moving forward, anything that I do from here on. . .the community, I'll bring
it out, out front. But this was, this was an opportunity to do housing now.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Continue.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah, I, I, I appreciate your comments and I just
wanted to again reiterate the fact that you have a mission statement that, I think, is a good
one.
MR. BILLINGS: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: And you're saying, you know, doing business
right that's, that's your, your motto, I suppose. And so, I, I think what is lacking here is,
is an exercise and an implementation of your own mission statement. And that, I think,
in hindsight should have been something you should have exercised at the front end, you
know, to incorporate those. Because all of what was presented here in testimony today,
to me, are issues that could have been addressed perhaps. And then your, your design,
even though you're going to meet codes could have incorporated some of those things.
And so, now, today we're here trying to contest whether or not the testimony is valid or
not and whether or not what was raised in, you know, air flow issues are actual, you
know, concerns that, that are real. So, now, we're, we're in a, in a, in a position of trying
to debate each other and that's not, I think, what your mission speaks towards. So, I
think, I'm a little concerned that, that, that's what's happening at this point and it could
have been prevented. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions or statements?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: No other questions.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Anyone else have any questions in regards to the statements made? If not,
we'll go to the resolutions.
MS. RABBOT: Wayne? . . .(speaking from the gallery).. .
CHAIR NISHIKI: Ma'am, I'm not trying to not recognize you. I've given you more than
adequate time, okay, more than adequate time, and if you have a concern, you can slip a
letter to any of these Council Persons. That would be an opportunity that you could do,
but I'm sorry, okay.
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Thank you, thank you. We'll discuss the resolutions and if we have any questions, then
we'll recall you.
MR. BILLINGS: Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, again.
MR. BILLINGS: Thank you.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay, at our last meeting, the Committee directed four resolutions to be
drafted. Excuse me, Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, Chairman, before you go any further, can we take a short
recess?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Sure, we'll have a recess till 10:40, ten minutes. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Committee is in recess. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:

10:29 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:47 a.m.

CHAIR NISHIKI: . . .(gavel). . . This Service, this Committee please reconvene. We're going
to go resolution by resolution. The two items that are going to be deferred, if there are no
objections, are projects, Waiale Affordable. I told you the reasons for that today and also
Helani Gardens. So if there are no objections, those two items are deferred.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.
ITEM NO. 15 AFFORDABLE HOUSING FUND PLAN RECOMMENDATIONS FOR
FISCAL YEAR 2010 C.C. No. 09-131)
CHAIR NISHIKI: We'll turn to the first, the first resolution and I don't know if you have
already located the reso. It's the August 11 th cover letter, Hale Imi, Imi Ikena. All of you
have the resolution in front of you. If not, Staff. It's about two-thirds, Jo Anne, of the
way.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, okay, thank you.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: It's after an April 7, 2009. Staff, go ahead and help them.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, got 'em.
CHAIR NISHIKI: You got it?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Got 'ern, Chair
CHAIR NISHIKI: Joe, you got it?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Sol?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Got it.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Jo Anne?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: The August 11 th one?
MR. JENSEN: Yes.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah. Thank you. Administration, Jo-Ann Ridao?
MS. RIDAO: Yes, we're taking. . .I'm sorry, Chair. We're taking one by one?
CHAIR NISHIKI: That's true.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, so the first resolution is approving of the Imi Ikena Apartments Affordable
Housing Project, pursuant to Section 3.35.100.A, Maui County Code, pertaining to the
Affordable Housing Fund. Do you want me to read the entire resolution?
CHAIR NISHIKI: It is not necessary. Council Members, you want the resolution read in its
entirety?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: No.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. Any comments in regards to statements made by the general public
and the developer and what is the, it's not pleasure, but what is your remarks?
MS. RIDAO: My remarks, Chair and Council Members, I have in the past expressed support of
this project. This project was recommended by a committee of four people and, and the
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scoring was done by four different people and this project of. . .there were 11 projects.
This project was rated third of all 11 projects. So, based on the recommendation of the
committee, I am recommending approval of this resolution.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any questions for Jo-Ann Ridao? Jo Anne.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Jo-Ann, because there's been some questions, in fact,
during the break, there's some questions about the loan repayment for this particular
project. Do you have the specific terms? Are they outlined within the context of the
resolution?
MS. RIDAO: No, we do not have the terms of the contract. However, I believe the, in 3.35, I
believe, there is guidance as to how the loan is structured.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and, and the only reason I ask about the loan
repayment is because the impression that I'm getting is that if it's treated more like a
revolving monetary fund would be. . .they're going to be paying it back and, and is this
like a bridge loan? Will it be paid back in one lump sum? Will it be paid back over
time? I just want to have a better understanding of when we're looking at money going
in and coming out of that fund, how, how is that going to occur?
MS. RIDAO: Okay, and this is just my assumption at this time. That amount will be paid in a
lump sum and it will go back to the revolving loan fund. I'm, I'm sorry, Revolving
Affordable Housing Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Affordable Housing Fund. And do you know what the time
frame is?
MS. RIDAO: I, I think it's going to be a pretty long time frame. I'm assuming it's going to be
anywhere between 20 and 30 years.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, so, so, once that comes out of there in all likelihood it
will just be tied up in that particular project?
MS. RIDAO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Now, who would be responsible for that loan repayment?
The developer?
MS. RIDAO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, well, what if that company goes out of business
between now and the time that that would be paid back?
MS. RIDAO: Between.. .
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Well, let's say -MS. RIDAO: I would assume...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --it's a 30-year window, I'm looking at there's, I think -MS. RIDAO: There would be...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --there's so many changes in the market these days, you
know, I guess, what would be the procedures? Let's, let's just assume worse case
scenario that they can't pay it back.
MS. RIDAO: I'm, I'm assuming there will be a lien or a mortgage on the $2 million that is
loaned to them and Corp. Counsel said there are guidelines in 3.35 for the loan.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, so....
CHAIR NISHIKI: Jo Anne?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes.
CHAIR NISHIKI: I know that Kim Sloper is the Committee Attorney, but maybe. . .are you
comfortable, Mr. Ueoka, in clarifying Jo Anne's questions so that we have answers?
MR. UEOKA: I, I can give it a try.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Go ahead.
MR. UEOKA: 3.35.070, grant or loan requirements, Section B, the loans from the fund shall,
you know, as Ms. Ridao mentioned, be secured by a first mortgage lien in favor of the
County or subject to Council approval be secured by a second mortgage lien in favor of
the County. I'm not sure what the set up is going to be with Mr. Billings. Have a term
set by the Director, require the borrower to execute a promissory note in favor of the
County, include an interest rate set at three percent per annum and, five, be recorded with
the Bureau of Conveyances or the Land Court of the State. So, those would be the
requirements of the loan.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and then those specific terms then would be spelled
out once the loan agreement is executed?
MS. RIDAO: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, all right that. . .at least I have an understanding,
Mr. Ueoka.
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MR. UEOKA: Mr. Chair, may I?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Continue.
MR. UEOKA: And Section C goes a little further, in the event of a loan default. They'll forfeit
the land to the. . .or, or property to the County and forward payment of principle balance
at an annual rate, interest rate, equal to two times the prime rate at the time of the default.
So, there are additional security measures in place for the County.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and because the project is being constructed with
other, like tax credits, because that actually allows them to, I guess, deduct, you know,
whatever it is from, you know, I guess, tax forgiveness, if you want to term it that way.
Are there any other liens or anything else, any other instruments to be executed on this
property that would, I guess, affect our position?
MS. RIDAO: Not that I know of at this time. Mr. Billings is raising his hand. So, maybe he can
clarify that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, I'd just like to have a better understanding. If, if you
wouldn't mind, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: No, no problem.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Committee Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No objections.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Seeing no objections, Mr. Billings?
MR. BILLINGS: To answer your question, the only other lien there would be a small first
mortgage about $520,000 what would technically be a first mortgage, and because of the
size of the County loan, we may be able to get that subordinated to the County. Those
would be the, the two liens and then there would be a Regulatory Agreement recorded
against the property that regardless of whether the, the ownership entity were to exist or
not would. But whether it would exist or not, there is, there is recorded documentation
against the property that puts you in priority position should anything happen financially.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and, and, and that, that was my, one of my principle
concerns. I mean, the other issues, you know, with regard to the neighbors, you know,
still remains a concern because I, you know, I guess, we just didn't anticipate that there
would be that many individuals that would, you know, express those concerns.
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But have you, you know, and, and I do not know if you can answer this question, I'd
really appreciate it but if you can't, I understand. What we've seen in some situations is
where, let's say particularly with affordable housing over a period of time, changes take
place, management companies, sometimes there's difficulties in rent collections, property
deteriorates, you know, over time. These things don't happen over night. But what has
been your experience with properties that you have handled 'cause I know this is not the
first one that in situations where let's say, you are no longer managing the properties, or
are all of the properties that you've built, are they still under your management?
MR. BILLINGS: The majority of properties that I've built are under the ownership of the entity,
which I've built them for and they continue to remain so. Typically with a tax credit,
what we've qualified as tax credit development project, there is an ownership structure
with the tax credit equity investor in place for the first 15 years of the project. After the
15 years expires and their, and their per se liability goes away. The, the project then is
100 percent the ownership entity's project. The management issue, fortunately, we've
selected a management agent that's been around for 40 years and I, I would envision that
they'll be around for another 40 years. And, you know, we look at working with the
highest caliber that we can bring to work with our projects. . . . (change tape, start 2B).. .
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and what I want to understand when you say the
other entity, is this because you're building this for another entity? Is that what you're
saying?
MR. BILLINGS: No, typically, they're, they're stand alone entities that own the properties.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And so, in this case, it's Agora Realty?
MR. BILLINGS: No, no, no. Agora Realty, let's get this on the record.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. BILLINGS: Agora Realty is the seller of the land.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. BILLINGS: I have no other relation other than a contractual. . .I want to purchase your
land, seller. Seller is Agora. They have the, the land and entitlements. I want to
purchase it.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. BILLINGS: That's it. That's the only relationship.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and so, you're doing this on your own? There is no
other entity involved in terms of the tax credits or anything?
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MR. BILLINGS: Well, no, the, the tax credit equity investor would be it's own, it's own entity
that would purchase in. . .the final ownership would be a limited partnership of which
DBR Development, my company, is one of the general partners, okay. My, my partners
in my, in my business model, one, is a property management firm that manages over
5,000 units of affordable housing. The other partner in my project is a gentleman who's
financed over $3 billion of affordable housing working with Novogradac and Company.
So, I, I, I really bring the best people to the table that I can to oversee the project, to make
sure the asset management is taken cared of, to make sure the financial compliance is
taken cared of.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, 'cause I just want to wrap my head around what I'm
looking at, you know, I. . .it just always make me feel more comfortable if I have a
comprehensive understanding of how this model will work. And what you're explaining
to me is that you, DBR, I guess, through securing these tax credits, the other partners, if
you will, or this entity that you're speaking about, is yourself as well as the other two
entities that you described.
MR. BILLINGS: We, we collectively will have a single asset LLC that's, that's the three of us
as the general partner. The limited partner will be the tax credit equity investor.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and that's what I want to understand. Do you know
who that limited partner tax credit equity investor will be? Or will that be determined at
a future date?
MR. BILLINGS: What we've. . .we actually, Richman Group, out of the East Coast is interested
in acquiring the tax credits.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and they'll do this so that they can utilize it for write
off purposes or whatever?
MR. BILLINGS: Yeah, they, they have, they have write off purposes. They, they get the
operational losses from the project. They have their own internal benefits. They
are. . .what we, we call it syndication.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, yeah, and, and that, that is, you know, like I don't have
any knowledge of Richman Group or anything else but I know that other projects have
been financed through tax credits. And, I guess, you know, it is what it is. But it's, you
know, for, I guess, people here in Maui, particularly, they like to put a face on whoever it
is that comes into the community. And they say, you're going to build this for someone
else, you may not be the face for the next 10 years or 15 years. And who is the face? So,
it's going to be you for the next 15 years or 20 years or whatever or until the loan is paid
back?
MR. BILLINGS: Or until I fall off this earth.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, that's all I want to understand is that we, we want to
know who we're dealing with and some nebulous entity out there floating in outer space
doesn't always make us feel comfortable.
MR. BILLINGS: So, I, I appreciate that and I'm the one that has to deal with them.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions for Mr. Billings in regards to the company? I want to
ask you a question just because of the concern of a track record. You mentioned 5,000
units that someone manages. But what have you actually built?
MR. BILLINGS: I've built about 500 units of multi-family housing. I did 194 unit new
construction in downtown Los Angeles on about a one-acre site. That was an interesting
development. I built 116 units in Carlsbad. I built 40 units in San Diego. Did an 80 unit
project out in Nevada. I've acquired and rehabilitated about 120 units of, of
multi-family. I've helped facilitate financing on roughly 3,000 units while I was director
of development for a nonprofit housing organization based on the West Coast.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay, that's what you've built. Have you built any that went through the
cracks?
MR. BILLINGS: No.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay, thank you. Any other questions -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: I get one.
--for Mr. Billings? For Administration? Thank you so much,
CHAIR NISHIKI:
Administration.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: I, I do have a question for Ms. Ridao in regards to. . .I just want
to be assured that the Community Plan and the zoning is consistent with, I, I think, its
multi-family?
MS. RIDAO: Yes, it is.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI; Thank you. Any other questions or comments prior to the Chair making a
decision or recommendation? Of the developer? Of the Department? Of the legal
attorney? Seeing none, the Chair would recommend approval of the Hale Ikena
Apartments Affordable Housing Project, pursuant to Section 3.35.100.A, Maui County
Code, pertaining to the Affordable Housing Fund.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Victorino. Any discussions?
Mr. Kaho'ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Chair. I was waiting for the motion
to be made so that I could indicate that I'm not going to be supporting the motion today.
And, I, I think, my reasons are very simple. While I think the intent is, is good, I think
that the process that's been involved lacks some of the kinds of things that should have
been inclusive of the community that's immediately going to be impacted by such a
project. And the fact that, I find it difficult to look at an entity that has such a wonderful
mission statement that speaks toward all of these kinds ideals that fell short in terms of
trying to implement it in this particular project where the community has not shown any
support for it. So, I still think that there are issues that need to be resolved and that's
unfortunate that we're at this juncture here that funding becomes an issue so that we
might be now asked to support this because of funding deadlines. So, I want to indicate
that, I think, again, that there should have been this process well ahead of, you know, the
Council's ability to, to deliberate on it, and I think it's lacking. So, I'm not going to be
supporting this particular resolution.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah, and, and, whichever way the votes go, I would ask you to submit those
issues so that we can deal with them, if that is. . .if there are no objections.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No objections.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Jo Anne.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and, I have, you know, and I know the
developer's tried to work with the community and, and it really pains me because I really
want to support this project but not having physically been there, looking at some of the
photographs that I saw today, and hearing some of the concerns, getting a petition, albeit
it's late. We always consider the, the people that are being impacted or to the best of our
ability, we do that. I believe that there still are unresolved issues and I don't feel that we
should just leave this, you know, just let it go forward. I think those issues should be
resolved first as, as best we can.
So, I think, the application, you know, at least the applicant has done his best albeit late
in the game to address some of the issues, until there's some of those mitigated measures
that can address the, the safety issues, particularly the tight parking because I know what
our parking ordinance says. But I know the reality and, you know, there's just. . .it really,
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I, I, I know that area just from having been there myself and it is really a tight area. So,
if, if I can just have them do a bit more work and address those, those things.
And my specific issues, Mr. Chair, would be the, the, the concerns expressed with the,
you know, site distance for the safety of the local kids. The other thing would be the
drainage to just make sure that that's all right, to make sure if there could be parking
incorporated, and perhaps some of the, the little areas, the ingress and the egress, so that
there's not conflicts with the existing properties. If those things could be addressed, I, I
would feel a lot better because then at least the people in that area would feel, I think, a
little bit better too.
So, those are my concerns, Mr. Chair. And unfortunately, I, I would like to support this
but just because those are not resolved in my mind, I, I just don't feel comfortable.
Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other discussion? Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. I, I don't know if it's proper, you know,
you can tell me if it is or not. If, if we move forward on this particular project, you know,
we have an opportunity from now until the resolution comes to the full Council. It still
need to be approved by the full Council that, you know, in the best interests of the
County, that if we could do a site visit, take a look at all of the concerns that the
neighborhood has brought forward this morning, I, I think, would be, would be good.
You know, as Member, one of the Members had spoken, you know, too bad it comes at a
late time because we looking at $9.5 million of tax credit that need to be applied to this
particular project. And because of the limitation in regards to approval by HCDCH,
looking at September 10 th , you know, we kind of faced with a short window. You know,
if we feel from now until, you know, when it comes to the full body in regards to this
particular project, if we feel that it's not something that we want to go forward with at
full Council, you know, we can decide on, on the next step. So, Chairman, I'll be
supporting your recommendation. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other comments?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Chair, and, and it's unfortunate, I
agree mistakes were made and as these things were brought up, I did insist the developer
get out to the community. He should have done that earlier but should've, could've,
would've doesn't make a difference. It wasn't done until he did it. And unfortunately,
the merits of the project has been somewhat put aside because of the fact that he's trying
to do something in an expedient manner because time frames are against him and that
makes it difficult.
Someone mentioned about experience and, and what he's done and, and he gave you all
of that, and I think he's demonstrated that he has, in the past, and will continue hopefully
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in the future, developing projects that are affordable, that are quality, that are things that
people can live with within their neighborhoods.
And as far as today, getting these petition and all the people that are saying they don't
want the project. Again, as of today is the first time I've received it. I think a number of
Members also just received that. And I think that becomes really disheartening because,
you know, no one said nothing. And I as I said earlier, the Nishibayashi's came, they
said what they did. I told, I told Mr. Billings from that point, you've got to go and have a
public hearing and meet with the people. They did, many people came, 10 or 12 people
that came. Many of them were not supportive but by the time they walked out they had
an open mind and they were at least willing to consider some of the problems if they
could be mitigated, like for example, playground, a playground area, putting Imi Way as
not a traverse as more of an emergency entrance only, and reconfining. . .reconfigurating
[sic] the parking area.
As far as the water and all that, actually drainage, if their proposed drainage area would
be implemented, it would really probably prevent more flooding. The way it is now, the
water just comes down because there's nothing to hold it back.
So, I support the project in its merits. Unfortunately, I don't know if enough information
was sent out in the right proper manner. Who's fault is that is? Again, we leave that one.
But I want to assure the public that, you know, if it doesn't go through today and it
doesn't happen, then fine, it doesn't happen. You know, I will, I will support your
recommendation, Mr. Chair, but like everything else, you know, site visit and other
issues, we, we can do that in between now and the first reading at your, at your, at your
approval, if people want that. The only thing that's making this really urgent is the
September 10 th , 10 th , State meeting for the funding, the tax credits. And if it wasn't for
that I would have no problem in having more meetings and, and doing more discussion
but unfortunately time is against us. So, whichever way it goes, Members have, have,
have put their, their manao on the table and I will, I will go with the vote, and the way the
vote goes, and the public knows that's the way it is. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. The Chair would like to speak to why he is recommending this.
I jotted down some of the concerns that have been raised today and in prior meetings. I
think the biggest one was that the developer needed to meet with the community.
Whether it was later or after, bottom line is that he made that attempt. He had a meeting.
Whether or not the debate may be, well, they only had 10 to 12 days. That is your
personal judgment. But he did state he sent out 400 plus notifications and I don't think
that it was in Kihei or in Kula or Molokai or Lanai. I think that this developer did send it
to the surrounding neighbors. For that reason, he made an attempt and if there was a poor
attendance, I'm not going to fault the developer. If people cared enough, they would
have been there. And I not faulting either the people but the attempt was made.
Parking, again, we heard public testimony. Years when these other developments were
there, it was one to one unit. Because of this situation, are we going to fault the
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developer again for this inadequacy in parking? I think he mentioned to us today that he
went beyond what is required and in the last meeting, I think, we asked that question also.
And he is providing two stalls, two stalls per unit. Did he ask for any variances as we've
dealt with other units? And I've dealt with other units where variances totaled millions
of dollars. The answer is no. No variance required. He will develop according to what
the law that is now in place.
Ownership brought up by someone today. I think he clarified it with his hands open just
now, up in the air, that he was purchasing this unit, excuse me, the property. So, there is
not a question there.
Trust, what occurred by some individuals in turning the water on, illegally parking, if that
occurred and pictures show that it did, he said that whoever did that was, from what I
heard, terminated and that this kind of action he would not accept.
Water pressure, I don't know what the water pressure is. But if there is a concern for
water pressure, then we do need to tell our Water Department that they need to look into
this area. I know that Mr. Eng has stated many times that they are way back in dealing
with water pressure and different parts of the community that have these concerns.
I think the drainage issue that was brought up; the developer also stated that whatever
drainage was on that property would be addressed in their drainage plan to deal with that
drainage issue.
I don't know if I mentioned this also, resident manager. People were concerned about
resident manager. He stated, again, that there would be a resident manager, so if there are
any problems, he would have someone onsite to manage.
So, the offsite parking issue, again, to me is, needs to be addressed but I don't think for
this development. They cannot do that. We need to maybe look at that issue.
The suggestion of a park was also mentioned by residents here. That's valid. In Maui
County, we're lacking parks. All over the tarnation [sic]. That issue, I think, we need to
address also.
Those are the concerns raised by the community. Now, I want to also state. . .or the other
issue was, well, I think, the John Andersen group, Realtors Association, in regards to
these units and why because of the foreclosures maybe the money would be better spent
to purchasing these units on the market. I think they figure 90,000, maybe it was a
nationwide figure. If the money that Obama gave would be used, I think, we can accept
that. And I think that in a, in the next resolution, I think, we're supporting the group to
do some of these purchases of these units.
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I know Members have also complained or had some concern about the direction in which
we're dealing with a certain group of people and you had wished that we deal with others
in the income category and I think that we need to.
This particular project, number one, as stated, and I think, many of us are concerned will
be a project that can occur within a year. And I think that's a plus. This project also, and
you've seen it in television, about local unions complaining about painters at Aloha
Stadium with their faces distorted because they came from Louisville or whatever. This
project, as represented by the developer, despite that he is from the mainland, is saying
that he will hire local construction people. So, that is a plus if we were concerned about
this as they are Statewide.
Also, this project will be creating new units for inventory and that is a plus. What
income level is this project looking at? And I think it was stated that it was looking at 30
to 60 percent of the median income. What else did he represent? That these were
working people. These people work like you and I. It's so unfortunate that they make
less but they still work. They not lazy carpetbaggers. These are part of our community.
Their income level is $37,250, 50 percent, that's what they make. Should they be taken
care of? I say yes.
The concern that we need to go purchase these other units, I think, there's some
discussion. And so, the Chair is not saying that we should not discuss this. However,
Section 8, and I, I, I, I speak from, and I don't mean to brag, because it's not bragging,
it's just the truth. From knowing in the past of the Section 8 program and how Maui
County, and this is for rental, to assist rentals, and how Maui County has really tried their
best to get Federal government, Federal dollars for this program, but as we've been told
in prior meetings that this program is cut off now. And the County also told us that
they're not taking any more people because the line was so long, why give false promises
to people that need rental assistance. And I think that we've had this discussion here also
that we want to support also housing in fee but also housing for rental 'cause this seems
to be within our community where we have many people needing help, a large majority
of people needing help. This project will help this group of people. I'm exhausted.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: And, and, and, but I had to make these important points, really important
points, because as many of you are concerned. Eh, you know, talk, talk, talk, talk, talk,
talk, talk, talk. Election time, talk, talk, talk, talk, talk, talk, you know what, this can
happen in a year. It's not talk. Somebody said shovel ready out there. So, this may be
the talk and action part. I like that action. No need talk, just watch me. We going do the
action now. So, for this reason, anyway, I am supporting it but I see that there are other
Members that would like to add their. . .more comments.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, Mr. Chair, if I may? I, I, I want to make a
correction. When I make a mistake, I'm man enough to say I made mistake. When I said
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that this petition here, I meant the additional names. I said the petition itself and I
apologize 'cause it was submitted by Mr. Arakawa back in July 21 st • He did submit it.
So, I, I'm sorry that I meant to say and what I said and what I didn't say. I apologize but
I meant to say the additional names. So, I wanted that clarity that I did not, I did not
mean to say, none I haven't seen, just the additional ones. So, thank you. And,
Mr. Chair, thank you for your dissertation. I think you hit the nail right on the head on
how most of us want to see something done.
And I also heard somebody say, well, what is his track record? Well, we're going to give
him a chance to show us right now what he can do, what this developer can do. This is
one of the few times that we had a real opportunity to get going now, not wait two years,
three years, or wait like A&B. Where's the property going to be? When are we going to
get what we call free of any intrusion, any burial, any problem kind of properties? And
we've had this for years. And you've been on this Council a lot longer than I have, sir.
You have seen many of these or you give me this, we'll get that. This is the first time
we're going to put money, as a loan, to these people to get affordable rentals built in
Maui. This is a test project. Could it be some place else, we wish other land some where
else, maybe, maybe, maybe, but then to continue waiting, sir, I agree with you. Let's do
it and do it now. I thank you for your help.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you and, and let the record show the attendance of Mr. Medeiros from
Hana. We welcome you. I'm sorry that you missed part. . .I'm sure your staff, as
diligent as they are, has been able to give you some concerns that have been raised.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Would you like to make any comments now because Jo Anne
wants to speak for the second time?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, just briefly. I've been trying to follow the meeting
through my staff, as you said, and am I to hear correctly that Ms. Ridao is or from the
start had supported this project. Is that correct?
MS. RIDAO: Yes, Councilmember Medeiros. This project was recommended by a committee
of four persons, not just myself.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, and that committee was through your office
compiled?
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, the committee, I'm sorry, the committee members consisted of myself,
Wayde Oshiro, who is the Housing Administrator; Rudy Esquer, who is the Grants
Administrator; and Mr. Herman Andaya, who works, who used to work for the County of
Maui, but is now at Maui Community College.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you, Ms. Ridao, for that response. And,
Mr. Chairman, yes, you know, I, I read through the documents in the binder last night,
and trying to catch up with as much as I could, and from hearing about this project from
where it got started and . . .(change tape, start 3A). . . hearing your recommendation and
the reasons for your recommendation, I'm, I'm satisfied that I think for most of us that
are trying to make the affordable housing machine move ahead, we've been lagging for a
long time, I think, this is an opportunity to do that. And, Chairman, I would support your
recommendation. Mahalo.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Jo Anne, for the second time.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No, I just was going to say that because we didn't have, and
that was prior to Mr. Medeiros coming in, we're missing one other Member. I was going
to suggest that if you wanted to consider discharging, you know, from further
consideration, and discharging it to the full Council, so that everyone could vote on it.
You know, I. . .that was not a problem but if you have the votes today, fine.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah, I, I was, I wasn't counting but I wanted to finish the motion and then if
whatever occurred needed to do that that would have been the next way to address it.
Thank you. Any more discussion, Committee Members, in regards to this?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah, Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Sol, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: For the second and last time -CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --in opposition of the, the motion. I, I think,
Chair, notwithstanding all of the things that you went through in your list of, of pluses
that you believe that this project represents. I agree that, that it does present some of the
pluses. I'm concerned about some of the minuses that we haven't addressed and the
minuses cumulatively may mean that we're going to be creating unintended
consequences in a community of which we're hoping to help improve. But may in fact
be just short of, of, of finding a better solution that we're in fact going to be looking at
consequences that we may have not intended to, to create. And that is my caution about
this particular project that perhaps needed just a little bit more time, needed a little bit
more inclusiveness, needed a little bit more discussion, and coming to a point that was
mitigated well before coming before this body here. And that is the, the issues that
concern me. And again, I'm going to restate the mission statement of this entity is, is
wonderful, you know, I think it's just shy of having to meet its own mission in this
particular project. So, it's for those reasons and, and notwithstanding all of the ones that
you've presented that are good that I still find that I cannot support this at this time.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: And, and I appreciate your comments, Mr. Kaho'ohalahala. Have we
exhausted ourselves? Are we ready to vote?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Just vote.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those in favor say "aye".
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aye.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Let there show that there are Medeiros, Pontanilla, Victorino, and Nishiki,
aye. Noes are Johnson and Kaho'ohalahala. Excused is Mateo. Motion carries. Thank
you.

VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Medeiros, Victorino, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and
Chair Nishiki.
NOES: Councilmembers Johnson and Kaho'ohalahala.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution approving the Imi
Ikena Apartments Affordable Housing Project.
CHAIR NISHIKI: We'll turn to the next resolution. This is the FLC Mokuhau Apartments
Affordable Housing Project, pursuant to Section 3.35.100.A, Maui County Code,
pertaining to the Affordable Housing Fund. Administration.
MS. RIDAO: Thank you, Chair, excuse me. This project is. . .Family Life Center is requesting
to purchase the Mokuhau Apartments to be used as transitional apartments for persons
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who are homeless and it was a broad range of people that needed housing in their
application. They requested two million. We are, I think, we're recommending, here we
go 1.2 million as a grant to the Family Life Center.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Jo-Ann. Questions now from Committee Members? Oh, I'm
sorry, Mr. Ueoka, our Corporation Counsel.
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. If you see the second "Whereas", it was an unintentional
omission of. . .their proper title is Family Life Center, Inc. That was an unintentional
omission. I was hoping, perhaps before this goes to the full Council, it could be
corrected.
CHAIR NISHIKI: The second "Whereas"?
MR. UEOKA: It says, Family Life Center. It should say, Family Life Center, Inc.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. If no objections from Committee Members?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: And it should be consistent throughout. You've
got a second.. .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, down below.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: A third "Whereas". And so to be consistent
throughout the document, you should include that in all references to that.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR NISHIKI: No objections from the Committee Members, those changes will be made -COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --wherever necessary. Thank you. Mr. Ueoka, that's it? Thank you.
MR. UEOKA: Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other discussion from Members here today? Ready for Chair's
recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Your recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Recommendation?
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Chair would recommend that we approve the FLC Mokuhau Apartment
Affordable Housing Project, pursuant to Section 3.35.100.A, Maui County Code,
pertaining to the Affordable Housing Fund.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Medeiros. Any discussion? All
those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion carried. Let the record show Johnson,
Kaho'ohalahala, Medeiros, Pontanilla, Victorino, and Nishiki, all ayes. One excused,
Mr. Mateo. Thank you.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Kaho'ohalahala, Medeiros, Victorino,
Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
FLC Mokuhau Apartments Affordable Housing Project.
CHAIR NISHIKI: The next resolution, approving the construction of Hale Maunaloa Affordable
Housing Project, pursuant to Section 3.35.100.A, Maui County Code, pertaining to the
Affordable Housing Fund. Jo-Ann Ridao.
MS. RIDAO: Thank you, Chair. This project is on the island of Molokai. It is a housing, just
one house of five bedrooms, to provide housing for persons with developmentally
disabled, disabilities. And they have already secured the land and they are. . .they have
already secured some other funding for the construction of this. . .the project. This
money will probably. . .primarily be used for the pre-development design and planning,
$150,000, and it's a grant.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you, Chair. You know, this is one of those
that I can fully support your recommendation, Ms. Ridao. Molokai and outlying districts
many times do not have the support nor the facilities to take care of our special needs,
and they deserve just as much as anybody else. My cousin, David Kahoohanohano, has
called and said, please support this. He's from the ARC of Maui. The ARC of Maui
truly supports this because they feel it's really a need on the island of Molokai. And I
know Chair Mateo, if he was here, could more eloquently speak to it, but he has put his
support behind of this in wanting this to be completed. So, Mr. Chair, I'll wait for your
recommendation but this is one of those that I can truly support, especially for our
neighboring districts that really do not have some of the benefits Central Maui and, and
the island of Maui may have. So, thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: We need a recommendation first.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You gotta make a recommendation.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: We need a recommendation first.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Oh, . . .(laughter). . . recommendation is to approve the construction of Hale
Maunaloa Affordable Housing Project, pursuant to Section 3.35.100.A, Maui County
Code, pertaining to the Affordable Housing Fund.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Victorino. Any discussion? Seeing
none, all those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion carried. Let the record show Johnson,
Kaho'ohalahala, Medeiros, Pontanilla, Victorino, Nishiki, ayes. Excused, Mr. Mateo.
And John Andersen, I apologize but I was moving and I forgot to pick blue [sic].
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Kaho'ohalahala, Medeiros, Victorino,
Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution approving the
construction of Hale Maunaloa Affordable Housing Project.
CHAIR NISHIKI: The last resolution approving the Deed Restricted Buy-Back Revolving
Interim Loan Fund, pursuant to Section 3.35.100.A, Maui County Code, pertaining to the
Affordable Housing Fund. Jo-Ann Ridao.
MS. RIDAO: Yes, thank you, Chair. This program is intended to have Na Hale 0 Maui assist
the County with the buy-backs of County properties that were agreed to in deed
restrictions when they, when they purchased property. Anyway, we are recommending a
loan of $300,000 to Na Hale 0 Maui to assist us with this project.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any questions? Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Mr. Chair, and not so much a question, again, a
quick comment. I'm very pleased that, you know, again, I supporting hopefully whatever
your recommendation is but hopefully to pass this on. I think John Andersen and the
organization has done a great job setting this up. I think this is just, again, the beginning
or the tip of the iceberg for us to purchase back properties for which we had originally
helped people get into, so that we can turn around and help others use that. So, I think,
this is a revolving issue that will help more people be able to afford housing. So, I want
to thank John and, and his group for all their work and I will await your recommendation,
Mr. Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Medeiros.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Well, on this buy-back, do we
know what the units will be re-rented or resold for? And how is that determined? Maybe
Department of Housing could answer.
MS. RIDAO: We, we do not know what the units will be repurchased for until a unit becomes
available. And the process is that our staff will take a look at the unit, and see what the
buy-back amount is, and make a recommendation to me as to if he, if it's. . .we should
buy back or we should not. And it all depends on what the price is, what the buy-back
price would be.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, and having said that, so if a unit is decided to be
purchased for the right reasons, will these units be sold fee or rented?
MS. RIDAO: No. Well, our hope is that it will be sold fee and it would be held in affordability
in perpetuity. That is our hope.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And when is the decision made and what median income
affordable unit range is determined?
MS. RIDAO: Currently, we are using the Residential Workforce Housing guidelines, which is
between 80 and 160 percent.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you, Ms. Ridao. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other discussion? Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. You so eloquently talked about, you
know, we providing a lot of housing or apartment units for people under 80 percent
median income. And, and one of the groups that sometimes we miss is the ones that are
81 to 160 percent median income. Although this will not provide housing for the higher
median income in that particular Workforce Housing policy, but it does provide housing
for other income group that, you know, we haven't addressed yet. So, I, I thank you for
your comments made earlier. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Any other discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: We don't have a motion. Do we have a motion?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Is there, oh, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: He never said the recommendation.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just wanted. . .do you want me to ask Ms. Ridao the
question before you make your recommendation?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just wanted to find out because, you know, I know we
discussed this last time but because some of these seem to be outright grants and then
others seem to be loans. Can you, I, I guess, because Na Hale 0 Maui is a nonprofit, I
just wanted to understand in my own mind why you wouldn't just do a grant or is there a
relationship where they're going to put this money back into the County? I, I just want to
understand your justification.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, what happened, Councilmember Johnson, was that actually we had
originally recommended a grant but John Andersen, the Executive Director, called it to
my attention that they had a requested a loan.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh, okay.
MS. RIDAO: And so, that's why we did it that way and that's the proposal. That was their
proposal.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, I just, I just wanted to understand, you know, because
we, we seem to, you know -MS. RIDAO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --in certain circumstances, we'll do a grant. Other
circumstances, we'll do a loan, okay. Thank you very much.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other discussion? Chair's recommendation is to approve the Deed
Restriction [sic] Buy-Back Revolving Interim Loan Fund, pursuant to Section
3.35.100.A, Maui County Code, pertaining to the Affordable Housing Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Moved by Mr. Victorino, second by Mr. Medeiros. Any discussion?
Jo Anne.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I. . .my only discussion is, and I said this last time, I wish
there were more money because the numbers of foreclosures are astounding and
staggering. And from what I'm learning some of the practices and the, the lack of
communication, particularly, from some lenders was a merger of Countrywide with, I
guess, it's, you know, with the other financing entity. I can't remember.
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MS. RIDAO: I think it's...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Bank of America.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: That there's no communication going on between those two
lenders and, and the people that actually owe the loan money and people are panicking.
I, I mean this is horrific. And I think that hopefully in another venue, we'll be able to
address some of those issues, 'cause I'm getting exposed to some of the real life practices
of some of these corporate entities that are allegedly benefiting from all this stimulus
money and it is not reaching the people that it was intended to help. These people are
being displaced and they have no recourse and it is shameful what's happening. So, I just
want more money if we can get in there and help stabilize those families and help
Mr. Andersen's company or, you know, their nonprofit, to come in and intercede and,
and at least by acquiring or, you know, looking at some of these buy-back provisions,
keeping people in their homes. I mean, you're talking all kinds of people that really don't
deserve that kind of treatment and, you know, people who have kids and I don't want to
see them living in cars either, and this is right where we're headed. So, this is just the tip
of the iceberg. So, if we can get a hold of any more money, I would love to see it go into
this program. Thank you.
MS. RIDAO: Mr. Chair, if I may?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah, go ahead.
MS. RIDAO: I'd like to address some of what Councilmember Johnson just said. First of all, I
don't want us to lose sight of the fact that Na Hale 0 Maui did receive $3 million to do
foreclosure repurchase. The other thing is I have been talking to some realtors, some
bankers about doing a workshop where we can discuss or educate the Council as what
has brought us to this foreclosure issue and how we can maybe do some prevention and
see if there are ways of preventing, you know, preventing versus waiting until going into
foreclosure. I, I like, I think, education is very important. So, I have started talking with
some realtors. I started talking with some banks about possibly doing a short
presentation for the Council on what has gotten us to this situation.
CHAIR NISHIKI: I thank you, Jo-Ann. Sol.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah, thank you, Chair, and I, I just wanted to
add my support to Na Hale 0 Maui and the fact that the, the three million is really for
repurchasing. And it's not dealing with the fact that we're trying to do preventative work
on foreclosures. So, we had an opportunity of $2.75 million that has just passed out of
this foreclosure opportunity but I just adding a little bit of my own comment because I
agree with you. I agree that we need to work with the ones that are in their homes and
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trying to keep them in their homes but at this point, we're not meeting that kind of
requirement. We're only going to be meeting with the three million for repurchasing.
MS. RIDAO: And just for a point of clarity, the, the 2.75 million that Na Hale was asking for
was not for prevention. It was to purchase homes that were -COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: For purchasing already.. .
MS. RIDAO: --that were, that were built prior to 1978 and dealing with lead base paint. Well,
what is that other issue, the asbestos. So, it was not for. . .the issue was not for
prevention of foreclosures.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: No, no.
MS. RIDAO: It was for other purchases.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: But we could have, we could have utilized that
opportunity.
MS. RIDAO: At that, yes, and, and believe me I will be looking for other monies that we can do
this. I mean, it's, you know, that's my job.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: --for the response, Jo-Ann, to the clarification. Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Yeah, if you can refresh my
memory, Ms. Ridao, that the $300,000, now was that the amount requested by
Na Hale 0 Maui or that was what -MS. RIDAO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --was available that the...
MS. RIDAO: No, that is what they requested.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, and that amount is that to purchase a certain number
of units?
MS. RIDAO: No, I think the concept, Councilmember Medeiros, is that it be a revolving fund.
So, with that 300,000, they're anticipating that should be enough for them to purchase a
unit, that unit would be sold, the money would come back into the revolving fund.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you for that clarification. Mahalo,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other discussion? Jo Anne.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just want to let Ms. Ridao know that I, I will try to send a
separate communication so we can create an item in Committee. What she's saying is
valid but this goes far beyond educating the people, because I have mortgage brokers that
are working with these people to keep them in their homes. And the problem is when
you have an off-island entity that granted the loan and there's no communication going
on. You can have all the education in the world, but if you don't get a yes or no on your
refinancing, and if you won't even get a communication, and you've been working on it
for almost a year, I tell you it's a bad situation because now it's the lenders that are
creating the problem. And all the communication and education in the world cannot
bring them to the table. And so, we have to take it upon ourselves. I don't care if we
have to go to Daniel Inouye, if we have to go to CNN, but there are bad practices going
on right here under our noses. And what are we doing? And we need to do something
immediately. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Jo Anne. Any other discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor
say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion carried. Jo Anne Johnson, Kaho'ohalahala,
Medeiros, Victorino, Nishiki, aye. Excused, Mateo and Pontanilla.
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Kaho'ohalahala, Medeiros, Victorino,
and Chair Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Mateo and Vice-Chair Pontanilla.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution approving the Deed
Restricted Buy-Back Revolving Interim Loan Fund.
CHAIR NISHIKI: That we have exhausted our agenda. Any other comments prior to
adjourning? Seeing none, meeting is adjourned. . . .(gavel). . .

ACTION: DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION. (Waiale Affordable Housing
Project and Helani Gardens Self-Help Project Hawaii)

ADJOURN: 11:52 a.m.
APIPROV

WAYNE K. NISHIKI, Chair
Public Services Committee
ps:min:090819
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